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CASH NEEDS HELP

In an effort to find a solution to next year's space shortage, CASH
(the Committee to Accommodate Six Hundred) will conduct a survey Monday,
March 6, Students will be asked to indicate their preferences for alternate

solutions ,to this problem.
A vital element in the success of the survey will be the volunteer coop

eration of Instructors to make it possible for students to vote in classes. In
order to create as little inconvenience as possible, ballots will be placed in
Instructors' mail boxes for pick up before class time Monday morning. Ballots
will be picked up by a CASH Committee member; or they may be placed in the

mail boxes of Gordon Wehner, Springfield Campus; Ron Mitchell, Bethel Campus;
or German Ellsworth, Eugene Campus.

President Dale Parnell has indicated he will use the results of this survey

as a guide in formulating next year's scheduling.
Thanks for your cooperation.

BOARD AND BUDGET SESSIONS

The Lane Community College Board of Education is scheduled to meet at
7:00 pm Monday, .March'6. ;_.Main;topic of business will be'review of personnel
for the coming year. ....

The short meeting will be, followed by a Budget Committee Meeting at ;
8:00 pm, which will be devoted primarily to a discussion of the General Fund
for operation of the College.

. .. It is planned to hold the public hearing on the Budget on April 5.,
. Interested sta-ff members are invited to attend these meetings.

The LCC election for the amount of money necessary to balance the
budget will be held. May 1. Staff members who are not registered to vote are
reminded that voter registratio.n must be made by April 1 in order to vote in
the May 1 election.

YEARBOOK PICS

Staff members are urged to have pictures taken daring the two remaining
days the photographer rs on campus taking yearbook pictures. ■ Plans are under
way to establish a complete photo file of staff members for use. throughout, the year.

Alex Ziel, ■ photographer, will be on the Springfield.Campus Wednesday,
March 8j and Friday, March 10. You are urged to. drop by and have your pic
ture tal^eri.if you have not already done so. ThereTs no charge, and proofs will
be sent on request if you are interested in buying pictures. Staff members are
welcome to drop by the-Spring'field Campus while pictures are being taken.

STUDENTS PLAN TRIP

LCC Student Body Association officers are planning to attend the '
Governor's Prayer Breakfast meeting at the' Marion Hotel in Salem Saturday,
the ,4th of March. Making the trip will be President Bob Winberly, Treasurer
Gary Keene,' and Secretaries Phyllis Booth and Pat Norris,
INE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS V/^DNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDE ADL
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MORE STUDY SKILLS MATERIAL

Howard Bird, Director of the Study Skills Center at 662 Cheshire Street,
reports the Center is building up a tape library for use at the SSC by interested
staff and students.

Latest addition is 12 musical tapes, including such popular artists as
Caterina Valente, Sarah Vaughn, and the Don Cossack Choir; and the works of
classical composers such as Liszt, Haydn, and Prokofiev.

Foreign language tapes are also available, Mr. Bird reports.

CRAM TIME HERE

REMINDER; March 6-10 is Winter Term Dead Week at LCC. No student

activities will be held, in order to give students time to study for final exams,
which will be held the week of March 13-18.

NEW CLUB FORMED

A special welcome to LCC's newest student club, the Syntopikans. Don Dickinson
and Paul Patrick are advisors to the new service group,

f SPRING IS HERE

Spring Term Time Schedules are avail
able in the March 2nd edition op the Torch,

now on the newstands on all ‘●●●.campuses.
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CUTIES CATER COOKIES

Lou Ann Nygaard, President of the
Pracitcal Nurses Class, has announced
that the LPN students will hold weekly

bake sales on Wednesdays during the

next couple of months. Cookies, cakes,
cupcakes, candy, etc., will be on sale for
5$ & 10$ a serving. Proceeds from the
sales will be used for conference expenses
and other class activities.
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ADULT EDUCATION NEWS

Time Schedules Out Next Week

Only our concept of time makes it possible to speak of a Day of Judgment by
that name; in reality it is a summary court in perpetual session.

--Franz Kafka
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REHIRING NOTICES

By law, contracted staff members must be notified of Board intent to
rehire by March 15 of each year. However, the LCC Board of Education will

not be setting individual salaries until after the Budget Hearing on April 5.
As soon as the Board has determined individual salaries, contracts will be

prepared as rapidly as possible.
The budget provides for an average salary increase step for instructors

of $325; in addition, a provision has been made for $108 for yearly health
insurance coverage for each full-time staff member.

The proposed average salary increase for f>all-time classified staff
members is $240 in addition to the $108 health insurance provision for the
year. Dean Cox will be notifying classified staff within the next few days
of proposed individual classifications and salaries for the coming year.

POSITIONS OPEN FOR 1967-68

To let staff members be aware of the positions open next year, this

summary has been compiled. Staff members interested in applying for any
of these positions should contact Edna Kennel, Personnel Secretary, on the
Eugene Campus, for further information about these positions.

Business - Secretarial Science; Business Administration (2)

Physical Education & Health - Womens PE; Mens PE (2)
Drafting

Language Arts - English Composition (3); Speech & Debate; Speech & Dramatics

Mathematics (2)

Welding

Flight Technology

Nursing - Instructor-Coordinator (12 months), Associate degree; Practical
Nursing Instructor

Social Sciences - Geography; Law Enforcement; Psychology; Sociology;
History of Western Civilization or U. S. History

Reading - Reading Specialist (particularly Speed Reading)
Music - Vocal or Instrumental

Science - Biology

Counselors - (3)

Administrators - 12 month positions
1. Director of Institutional Research

2. Coordinator of Audio-Visual Aids

3. Division Chairman - Mathematics (10 months)

4. Division Chairman - Business ( 10 months)
5. Director of Placement

6. Director of

Data Processing
7. Purchasing Agent

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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BULLETIN BOARD ADULT ED THIS WEEK
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Welding
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OFFICE RE SHUFFLE

The central office complex on the Eugene Campus is expanding, and moving
will begin soon. A portion of the front hall is being converted to office space, with
several offices being moved to new locations.

A receptionist will be situated in the new office space near the front door.
Pedestrian traffic is asked to use adjacent halls since it is planned to close this
space to through traffic.

PHOTOS STILL AVAILABLE

Students and staff members who missed having pictures taken for the annual
can still have this done by dropping by the Alex Ziel Studio at 1428 Willamette.
Parking is avalable in front of the studio. There is no charge for having photos
taken.

BUILDINGS GOING UP

Construction is now under way on the three Mechanics buildings--first
buildings on the new campus.

Bid openings for the second group of buildings is set for March 28. These

will include the Administration, Apprenticeship, Business Education, and Industrial
Technology buildings.

NEW FRY COOKS COMING

MDTA Director Robert Marshall has announced a new Fry Cook class will
begin Monday, March 13. Th^class will meet daily from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm
for 14 weeks on the Eugene Campus.

. . . The fearful Unbelief is unbelief in yourself,

Carlyle
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DENTAL STUDENTS TRAVELSPRING TERM REGISTRATION

21 Dental Assistant students will attend

the Oregon State Dental Convention in
Portland on March 21-22. Muriel

Peterson, Assistant Professor of Dental
Education, will accompany the students.

Donna Blair and Sue Korn will present

a grooming clinic at the Conventioa—
The DOS and DON'Ts of GOOD GROOM

ING.

Spring Term registration began on
March 13, and will continue through Friday,
March 26. 1000 students have registered
through March 16. Over 60 class sections
are already filled. New students will start
registering March 20.

Spring Term classes will begin Monday,
March 27, to make up for classes not being
held on I^y 5. Classes will be closed that
day to allow students and faculty to attend
the Oregon Community Colleges Association
Meeting in Salem on that date.

DURING SPRING BREAK

The LCC Annual Staff Golf Tournament

will be held this year at Laurelwood Golf
Course on Friday, March 24. Play will
begin at 12:00 noon. No reservations
are necessary.

SCHOLARSHIPS OPEN

Scholarship money for the remainder
of the 1966-67 college year is still avail
able for students. Instructors having know
ledge of'students needing financial aid at
this time should encourage them to see

Frances Howard, Financial Aids Counselor,
on the Eugene Campus, or phone 342-4931,
Extension 44.

THE BULLETIN BOARD

Room 6-^b, 9:00 am
. .Tues., March 21
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Office Complex . . .Fri., March 24

NEW IN ADULT ED THIS WEEK

Monday, March 20

HS Natural Science

Tuesday, March 21

Women in Construction

Combination Business

Family Life Adjustment

Thursday, March 23

Ed. Sec. Lecture Series

Welding

Saturday, March 25

Electric Typing

C... Grove Room 6-b, 11:00 am

Eugene
Elmira

Florence

REMINDER

Staff members are reminded that

March 31 is the deadline for registering

to vote in the May 1 LCC election.Eugene
Eugene

A MAN LEARNS THAT "GETTING ALONG"
DEPENDS ABOUT NINETY-NINE PERCENT
UPON HIS OWN BEHAVIOR 1Springfield

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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CcnnuiLLey Actioo S^cogtf Sireccvt

Satmc .ol .Out Poslttoa

This po«;ltian lavc»2\r&» i»fl%iiQis£t:atloa oi

sarvice progr£ss£ In aducstion, ^aafloyaonc, racial wlirre , «nd ctTsaunlt^ devfti<*
opaenC dlroctcd toward th* reduction or ailtainatioo of poverty aad related
ftoclal problei&s Ir. Lana County, Oregon.

the j^sitlon Includes direction and coardiimtlon oi prograas design, rasouroie
dwrelopGusnt, and program fldtnirJ.et>ra£ioa, This requires dixecclon of staff

fro® various orofesslonel disciplines operating prograo coripoiients and stsff
Mrvices of trainlag, busltieas and ceucrel tjervicec, and evaluation,

the Project Director ha* respoasiblllty &p;4 authority for salectioa and

rntdfitlon of staff wlthio general poHcies set by the Board, Ha escsbltslMf*

program and adninlstratlvo policies for progrem operatiem, Ua is responsible
for progr?2» cooforaiity and fiscal coacroi *r*d is actciuntablc to the Soard *cd

th« various sources funding Board prograevs. Itsla Irxlude* ccrtlflcaClon ©f
payrolls, invoices, aod other Project expenditures,

the Project Director servos as the priiiutry liftleon porsoo with various

funding esenciae. 1# directly rosponaible to the Director* tif tfea Lsja?
County Vouch Study Board (Lane Huraan Resources, Ir.c.)

2. Rcqulrgd Education and Experience

A >Xastur*s Degree in some branch of thsj social stlence# or aducatloo, plua

a nlnlmuB) of sir. years of increasingly reaponsibla and successful axperienew
In prograD supervision, consultation or admlniscratlou in social welfare, saciai

science or education prograzss. Two of the six years of experience may be eub-
atltuted by post-autstet*3 education. Prior expesicr.ee In adtainlstracicn of
prograiBS involving multi~discipltnary approaches to hwsati welfare problems will
b® given heavy weight.

3. Knowledge and Special Abilities

This Individual oust possesA leadership and adLiinletretlve skills necessary

to i^sipleraent cocplex piograras involving direct service to Individuals and these
directed at bringing about comaunity chaise. He oust be able to travtalats
prograa needs and occonipllffhcicncs to the Boffrd and the copinxmlty through

varlcus means. Including effective usu of asss :Us.

4. Salary and Fringe Benefits

Salary up to $15,000, depending upon quallfIcatioos, plus a Board paid
retirement annuity; social security. Croup q^dical plan and group life
Insurance available, three weeks vacotlou, 12 days sick leave per year.

5, Applications received until March 27, 19$7.
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SPRING TERM ENROLLMENT

Spring Term enrollment figures show 1646 students registered as of March 23
Dean of Students L S. Hakanson said today. Of these, 200 were new students; the
rest were returning students.

Spring Term classes will begin March 27, with registration continuing through
March 31.

Mr. Hakanson reports that a breakdown of Data Processing equipment makes
it necessary to issue temporary report cards next week. Permanent report cards
will be mailed around the middle of April.

NEW CONSTRUCTION ON THE WAY

The LOG Board of Education has called a special Board meeting for 7:30 pm
Wednesday, March 29, for a discussion of the Board Policy Handbook and to award
bids for four new campus buildings. These will include the Apprenticeship, Business
Technology, Administration, and Industrial Technology buildings. Estimated cost
of construction of these buildings is $1, 929, 000.
YEARBOOK ON SALE

Subscriptions to the TITAN, LCC yearbook, are on sale at the Bookstores

on both the Eugene and Springfield campuses. Cost of the TITAN is $3. 00. The
yearbooks will be mailed to subscribers the middle of July.

You are encouraged to drop by one of the Bookstores as soon as possible and
place your order.				

COURSE COMPLETIONS
BULLETIN BOARD

Certificates of completion will be
presented to nine members of the Fry
Cook class on Friday, March 24, by
Robert Marshall, MDTA Director. The
class has met for sixteen weeks under the

supervision of Merlin Ames, Director of
Food Services for LCC*

Graduation Ceremonies will be held

Friday, March 31, at 7:30 pm, in the
Studio on the Eugene Campus for seventeen
Home Health Aides who have just completed
the eight-week course of instruction.
Instructors for the course are Sue Marshall
and Kathleen Gavin.

Academic

Council 	

President's

Cabinet 	

Division

Council 	

Public Relations
Council ....

Room 6-b, 4:00 pm
. . Monday, March 27

Room 6-b, 9:00 am
. .Tuesday, March 28

Room 12-e, 2:30 pm
. .Tuesday, March 28

Room 6-b, 10:00 am
Wednesday, March 29

A cynic is a man who knows the price of
everything and the value of nothing.

--Oscar Wilde

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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NEW IN ADULT EDUCATION THIS WEEK

Home Refrig. & Small
Appliances

Radio Theory III

Welding Theory
Bishop Tailoring II

Bishop Tailoring II
Blueprint Reading, Draft. South Eugene
Bookkeeping (beg.)
Medical Secretaries (basic)

Spanish-Adv. (third term)
Bishop Sewing I & II
German (first term)

Home Decorations(stitchery)
Landscape Gardening

Wednesday, March 29

Bishop Sewing I
Bishop Tailoring I
Education Secretaries

Bishop Sewing I
Bishop Sewing II
Ornithology
Advertising Art
Citizenship
Bishop Tailoring II

Clothing Design
French (third term)

Thursday, March 30

Medical Terminology

Landscape Gardening

Knits, Fashion Fabrics
Bookkeeping (Adv.)
Driver Education

Shorthand (Adv.)

Bishop Sewing II
Bishop Sewing I
Flower Arranging

Friday, March 31

Radio Operator's License
Preparation II

Saturday, April 1

Auto Mechanics for Women

Flugene CampusMonday, March 27

Typing/Business Mach. Cottage Grove
Welding
Radio Theory
Indust. Economics

Welding
Bishop Tailoring I
Welding
Bishop Sewing U
Bishop Tailoring I
Welding
Welding
Bishop Sewing II
Bishop Tailoring II
Bishop Sewing II
Basic Psychology/

Supervisors

Algebra I (sec. term)
Cabinetmaking
Business Machines

Home Accessories

Bishop Sewing I
Bishop Sewing II
Sewing Sportswear
English/Foreign Born
Labor Relations

Medical Secretaries

Shorthand.(beg. I, II)
Spanish I (third term)
Typing (beg, & adv.)
Bishop Tailoring I
German (third term)

Techniques of Relaxation

Tuesday, March 28

Family Life Adjustment Florence
Radio Theory

Welding
Welding
Bishop Sewing I
Electric Typing

Welding
Bishop Sewing I
Auto Tune-Up

Roosevelt Jr. High

Creswell

Elmira

Florence

YWCA

Harrisburg

Springfield

Walterville

Springfield
Wiliamalane

Eugene Campus
Roosevelt Jr. High
Santa Clara Elem.

Skipworth Home
South Eugene

Weyerhaeus ●
Eugene Campus

Labor Temple

Eugene
River Road

Roosevelt Jr. High
Santa Clara

South Eugene
YMCA

Eugene Campus
River Road

Roosevelt Jr. High
South Eugene

YMCA

Viking Sewing Ctr.
YMCA

Harrisburg
Junction City
McKenzie

Springfield Eugene Campus

Wiliam alane

Eugene Campus Eugene Campus
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STAFF MEETING APRIL 12

An All-Staff meeting for full-time staff members has been called for Wednesday,
April 12, at 4 p.m. on the Bethel Campus. Instructional personnel are asked to cancel

classes for this time if necessary in order to attend the meeting. Part-time staff
members are always welcome at staff meetings, although their attendance is not required.

Planned for the same session will be a Staff Association meeting called by Associa
tion President Gerald Rasmussen.

TONGUE POINT TALK

Dr. Paul Jacobson, Dean of the School of Education, University of Oregon, will
speak on the subject "The Great American Experiment" Wednesday evening, April 12, at
8 p.m., in Harris Hall, Dr. Jacobson's speech will be a discussion of the problems
and triumphs of the Tongue Point Job Corps. This is a rare opportunity to get a true
insight into one of the nation's controversial OEO experiments.

NEW CAMPUS GROWS

The LCC Board of Education, at their special meeting of March 29, awarded the bid
for the second group of new campus buildings to Robert B. Morrow Company of Salem. The

bid submitted by the Morrow Con^any was $2,040,000. The contractor has indicated con
struction will begin within the next four weeks. Completion date for this group of
buildings, which includes Apprenticeship, Business Education, Industrial Technology,
and Administration buildings, is estimated as June 1968. Seven buildings out of the

fourteen in the first phase are now under way.

CAPPING CEREMONY

Twenty-nine members of the 1967 Practical Nurses class will receive their caps in

a ceremony to be held Saturday, April 1, at 8 p.m. in the auditorium at Sacred Heart
General Hospital. Speaker for the occasion will be Olga Freeman, LCC Board of Education
member.

SUMMER TERM DIRECTOR TO VISIT

Mr. Robert L, Phillips, Oregon State
University Summer Term Director, will be

in the faculty room of the Eugene Campus
on Wednesday, April 19. from 2:30 - 4 pm.
Mr, Phillips is interested in showing
community college personnel how students
may use the OSU Summer Term to their

educational advantage.

BULLETIN BOARD

President's

Cabinet. . Portland—Portland Commu

nity College & Clark
College; Monday, April 3,
6 p.m. and Tuesday, April 4

Studio, 2:00 p.m,

Monday, April 3

Studio, 7:30 p.m.

Wednesday, April 5

Library Advisory
Committee. . . .

Board of

Education. . . .

TORCH SCHEDULED

Next issue of the TORCH will be

out April 6. The student newspaper

has not been published during final
exam week, Spring Vacation, and the
first week of Spring Terra.

Studio, 2:30 p.m.Law Enforcement

Advisory Committee , . Thursday, April 6

Eugene Cantus, 2:30 p.m.
Thursday, April 6

Student

Council

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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NEW IN ADULT ED THIS WEEK

Monday, April 3

Algebra I (second term)
Combination Business

(typing/booklceeping)

Eugene Campus

Elmira

Tuesday, April 4

High School American Lit.
Bishop Sewing II
Aviation Ground School

Bishop Tailoring I

Shor thand/Typing

Dorena

Elmira

Florence

Springfield

Springfield

Wednesday, April 5

Eugene Campus
River Road

Real Estate Exchange

Bishop Sewing XI


